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2018 

Officers and Board members 

 President 
  Ron Herman 

 Vice President 
  Steve Heinemann 

 Treasurer 
  Jim Young 

 Secretary 
  Mel Stark 

 Board Members 
  Nic Gengler 
  Jim Haas 
  Jerry Oesterreich 
  Bob Schumann 
  Mark Steffen 
 

 Newsletter Editor / Board Member at Large 
  Bob Merner 

 Webmaster Coordinator 
  Steve Heinemann 

 

Membership Dues 

Membership dues are $40.00 per year. Dues are due 
on February 15 of each year. Members receive a 50% 
discount on dues by working a minimum 4 hours for 
the club throughout the year. Members who have not 
paid their dues by the due date will not receive credit 
for hours worked and will have their name removed 
from the club roster. 

Club Meetings 

The club membership meets at 7:30pm the second 
Monday of the month at Foxx View Lanes in 
Waukesha. The Board typically meets 45 minutes prior 
to the member meeting. 

Spark and Sputter 

The club newsletter, Spark and Sputter, is published 6 
times per year on the even numbered months. The 
deadline for articles and pictures for the newsletter is 
2 weeks prior to the newsletter being published. Send 
items to be published in the newsletter to Bob Merner 
at romer512@gmail.com 

I purchased this car in 2015. I am listed as the third owner 
of the car. The original owners were Rusty and Carol 
Borgwardt. The Borgwardt’s are the founders of the 
Waukesha Old Car Club. The car is unrestored however it 
was repainted (original color) sometime in the past. I am 
currently in the process of doing some cosmetic updates 
to the car such as replacing the carpeting and some trim 
pieces. The interior is gold leather which is all original. The 
car has a 500cid engine, automatic transmission and front 
wheel drive. I enjoy taking the car to Car Shows and Cruise 
Nights and driving it to Madison to visit my Fiancée. The 
strong point of the car is the luxury ride and the down side 
is the poor fuel economy.  

Ron 

Ray,  Ray Terry passed away on February 25, 

2018. Ray was a charter member of the 

Waukesha Old Car Club and through the years he served 

the club in many capacities. He will be missed by all 

who knew him. 
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Bob & Terri Boehnen 

Marlene Douglas 

Roy and Jo Meidenbauer 

Sonya Terry 
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Jeff and Anni Krumrich  30 years 

Nic and Kathy Gengler  20 years 
Greg and Maggie Marchand  15 years 

Bob and Joan Merner  15 years Roy and Jan Rathke  15 years 

Kathy Jones 30 years 
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Norm & Sue Anderson 20 yrs. 

Jim & Elizabeth Haas 15 yrs. 

Floyd Michaels 15 yrs. 

Mark & Cheryl Oravetz 15 yrs. 

Bob Tieberg 15 yrs. 

Jim & Cindy Pepper 10 years Victor & Jan Perugini 10 years 

Ron Wichinski & Sharon Derke 10 years 

Susie Sydor 10 years 
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Waukesha Old Car Club Membership Meeting February 12, 2018 

 

The meeting was called to order with 31 members present. The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Officers and Board members were introduced. There were no new members or guests. 

President’s Report:  Ron Herman said that the Car Show list of responsibilities has been sent out to all members. 
The reason being is that some members will not be able continue to do the jobs that they did in the past. We are 
asking members to step up and fill these positions. The most important areas are parking in the early morning and 
the food tent the rest of the day especially around noon. The club will again be advertising our car show in Hot Rod 
Radio’s Car Show Planner book. Sarah Ksicinski has volunteered to monitor the club Facebook page. 

Vice President’s Report:  Steve Heinemann reported that he is collecting dues for 2018. He also asked that 
members review their information in the roster and notify him of any changes in vehicles, address or phone 
numbers. The roster is only as accurate as the information that we have.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Jim Young is in Florida therefore no treasurer’s report was available 

Secretary’s Report:  Mel Stark read the minutes from the January meeting. The minutes were approved as read. 

 

Committee Reports 

Sunshine Committee:  Reported that Roy Rathke is in the hospital with a heart problem. A card has been sent to his 
home. 

Appreciation Banquet:  Kathy and Nic Gengler are planning the Appreciation Banquet. The Banquet will be held on 
March 10, 2018 at the Machine Shed in Pewaukee. The time has been changed from prior years. The new time is 
cocktails at 5 and dinner at 6. 

Iola Swap Meet:  The club rents spaces in the campground. Luke and Sarah Ksicinski will host a Friday night 
cookout. More details will be coming. 

Pewaukee VFW Car Show:  Jerry Babe has flyers available for the car show in the Pewaukee Village Park on (May 
28,) Memorial Day. The times are 9am to 3pm. There will be food, beer, soda, door prizes and raffles. The proceeds 
go to help the veterans. See page 8. 

Elm Grove Parade:  Jim Young talked about the Memorial Day Parade in Elm Grove on May 28. Participants meet at 
the VFW post at 8:00am, leave the VFW at 8:45 and caravan over to the parade site. For more information contact 
Jim Young at 262-439-4711. 

Jefferson Swap Meet:  The Jefferson Swap Meet and Car Show will be April 27-29 at the Jefferson County Fail 
Grounds. 

 

Open House at StreetWorks March 17 
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Waukesha Old Car Club Membership Meeting March 12, 2018 

 

The meeting was called to order with 34 members present. The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Officers and Board members were introduced. There were no new members. 

We had a guest speakers , Baryb Kawatski and Kristin Kaebish from Prohealth Senior Communities. They talked 
to the members about a classic car show on July 19, 2018 that they are planning for the benefit of the 
residents. They have room for approximately 20 cars. They will be offering free food to the drivers. Also, food 
will be available for purchase. Spectators to the show will be required to park across the street. There will be a 
shuttle from the parking area to the show available. If necessary there will be a rain date of July 26. 

 

President’s Report:  Ron Herman said that the 2018 Frame Park Car Show Flyers and paper copies of past Spark 
and Sputters available on the front table. The club has been advised that El Rey and the Nightbeats have 
canceled all their performances due to health issues of one of the band members. The club is looking for a 
replacement to perform at the car show.  

Vice President’s Report:  Steve Heinemann said that a check has been sent to Iola for the campsite rental and 
to Hot-Rod Radio for the ad in their booklet. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Jim Young was not at the meeting, therefore no treasurers report was given. 

Secretary’s Report:  Mel Stark read the minutes from the February meeting, the minutes were approved as 
read. 

Committee Reports 

Sunshine Committee:  Judy Sodemann said that a donation has been made to the hospice in Ray Terry’s 
memory. Kathy Jones is currently recovering from her kidney transplant. 

Appreciation Banquet:  Kathy and Nic Gengler said the Appreciation Banquet went well. If you have any 
comments or suggestions they would like to hear them.  

Bowling Party:  Len Litt is collecting money for the bowling party. It will be held at Foxx View Lanes on April 21. 
The cost is 14.00 per person which includes your bowling, ball, shoes, and dinner. Arrive at 1:00 bowling will 
start at 1:30. Dinner will be at 5:00. Bowling will be the same as last year, you throw the first ball and your 
partner throws the second. Dinner will be Golden Chicken, fish, and all the usual sides. You don’t have to be a 
good bowler. It is just a fun afternoon. See page 8. 

Frame Park Car Show:  The date for the 2018 Frame Park Car Show Has been set as August 12. We have some 
members who no longer are able to fill their positions at the show. We are asking for volunteers to fill these 
positions. As always the areas that need the most help is parking in the early morning and the food tent during 
the noon time rush. 

Iola Car Show Swap Meet: The club has learned that El Rey will not be performing at the car show due to one 
of the band members having health problems. 

My Garage:  Jim Pepper is working on a location for a My Garage. More details will be announced as they 
become available  

Murfs:  The June meeting will again be at Murf’s Custard on Sunset and West Ave. More details in the next 
newsletter. 

 

Sarah Ksicinski has assumed the administration of the club face book page. 
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May 28, 2018 Memorial Day 

9:00am until 3:00pm 

Pewaukee Kiwanis Village Park 

325 Capital Drive in the Village 

of Pewaukee 

FOOD—BEER—SODA 

DOOR PRIZES AND RAFFLES 

Bowling Party and Dinner 

Date:  Saturday April 21, 2018 

Time:  Bowling at 1:30pm followed by  

  Dinner at 5:00pm 

Where:  Foxx View Lanes 

  2440 W Sunset Drive 

WOCC members $14.00 per person 

Includes Bowling, Bowling shoes, Balls, 

Beer, Soda and Dinner 

Come to have fun, you don’t have 

to be a good bowler 

Call Len Litt (262) 548-9420 

For Sale:   2004 Jeep Wrangler parts, (TJ) 

Winch bracket for 2” hitch, $50.00 

Soft top with windows and frames, $600.00 

Front hitch, $50.00 

Front stabilizer bar with quick disconnects, $85.00 

Rear door holder, $25.00 

2003 Suzuki XL7 class III hitch and wiring, Curt #03517 $25.00 

Trailer ramps 1000 lbs. maximum capacity  $40.00 

1976 BURNETT BUTTERFLY SAILBOAT   EXCELLENT CONDITION 

INCLUDES: TRAILER W/SPARE TIRE,  TONGUE DOLLY,  MAST HEAD 

FLY,  BOOMVANE,  DAGGER BOARD SNUBBER,  HARKEN RATCHET 

BLOCK.  PRICE $1100.00 

Contact Jerry Oesterreich @262-691-9595 or 262-352-9349 

Old World Wisconsin will be hosting 
their 16th annual Midsummer Magic 
on June 23, 2018 They are looking for a 

maximum 30 vehicles (restored but not modified) 1940 and 
older. Vehicles must arrive by 5:30pm and remain until 
8:30pm. If you are interested contact Julie Ingersoll @ 262-594
-2922 or jingersoll@friendsoww.org for more information. 

FOR SALE:  Rotisserie for car bodies asking $1,000.00 contact 

Roy Rathke at 262-544-0023 

FOR SALE: 21 gallon frame mount gas tank with sending unit 

and all the mounting hardware fits Blazer/Suburban ,it fills off 

the side has return line fittings also. It fits 67-72 Chevy or GMC 

short or long box trucks. I payed $235.00 plus shipping. It's 

brand new never had any fuel in it, still in the box. $200.  

Contact Mike Brand at 262-542-5991 

Make Your Car The Spark and Sputter Feature Car 

Would like to have your special vehicle featured  

in the club newsletter and on the club website  

Contact Bob Merner @ 262/549/0748 

romer512@gmail.com for more information 
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Foxx View Lanes 
 

2440 Sunset Drive 

Waukesha, WI 53189 



10 

 

KILPATRICK 
ENGINE AND TRANSMISSION INC. 

James C. Kilpatrick 

President 

2901 Badger Drive   262-549-1968 

Waukesha, WI 53188           Fax 262-549-5158 
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PO Box 645 

Waukesha, WI 53187 

 April 9 

Membership Meeting  the Board meets prior to the membership meeting 

 April 21  

Bowling Party at Fox View Lanes 

 April 27-29 

Spring Jefferson 

 May 14 

Membership Meeting  the Board meets prior to the membership meeting 

 May 28 

Pewaukee VFW Car Show 

 June 11 

Club meets at Murfs for Car Show and eats 


